



Together Everyone Achieves More

Through.....

Loving learning, loving each other and loving life itself

AGAPE: The Good Samaritan (Luke 10: 25-37)

North Curry Church of England Primary School

Greenway, North Curry, Taunton, Somerset. TA3 6NQ Tel: 01823 490423

E-mail: office@nc.huish.education

Headteacher: Mrs H Morley www.northcurryschool.co.uk

April 2025

Welcome back, we hope you had a lovely Easter Break. We have had a brilliant start to the Summer Term, settling back into routine nicely. Our new and exciting topic for this Summer Term is "Our School Days". Alongside many elements, we will be exploring our school's history as well as the locality which links well with our Village enrichment week 7th - 11th of July. We will be looking at what school looked like in the Victorian Era and compare it to now. Additionally, we have Show and Share Assemblies and Sports Day to look forward to this term!

Reading and Phonics

We strongly encourage that you continue to support your child at home by reading with them every night this could be as little as 5 mins an evening or 5 mins after breakfast. This will help your child to embed their phonic and word reading knowledge and allow them to continue to develop their skills. On a Monday your child will bring home a Read Write Inc book matched to their phonic ability. The expectation is that your child will read their RWI book 3 times in a week (just as they do at school). The first read enables your child to decode the text, the second read should help support their understanding and comprehension and the third read will allow your child to focus on building fluency and expression in their reading. Additionally, on Mondays your child will also be able to select two further books to read for their own enjoyment. These books are not necessarily linked to their phonic ability (we will however guide their choice of book) and as such they may require support from you to read it. There are handy bookmarks with hints and tips for developing reading comprehension skills in your child's yellow reading log. It is particularly important for those children who are provided with Read Write Inc phonics books to engage with a range of reading activities linked to their book (speed words, sounds, red and green words, jump in, questions for discussion etc - your child should know what these mean). North Curry School runs a reading challenge where all children who have read five times a week will receive a 'golden ticket' and will be entered into a prize draw. This reading MUST be logged in your child's yellow reading logbook and signed by a parent or guardian. Please ensure your child comes to school with their yellow reading log and book every day.

<u>Homework</u>

Instead of weekly Maths homework, your child will be expected to practise their number facts or timetables using Numbots or TT Rockstars for a minimum of 5 mins 3 \times a week. Miss Smith and Mrs Morley will be monitoring this. Logins will be sent out next week. As part of your child's Read Write Inc sessions, they will also be set weekly spellings on a Monday. Please practise these at home so your child is ready for an informal test the following Monday.

P.E kit

Starfish Class have P.E every Monday morning. Please ensure that your child comes dressed in their P.E kit to school on Monday morning Shorts/joggers, t-shirts, socks and trainers are needed. Please ensure that everything in your child's PE kit is clearly labelled. Wherever possible, P.E will take place outside so please ensure that your child has suitable clothing.

If you have any messages for us, please write these in your child's yellow reading log, ring the school office or let a member of staff know on the school gate. Please let a member of staff or the office know if someone new is collecting your child on your behalf.

North Curry C of E Primary School is part of the Richard Huish Trust, a company limited by Guarantee registered in England and Wales with company number 9320523

Registered Office: Richard Huish College, South Road, Taunton, Somerset TA1 3DZ















Together Everyone Achieves More

Through.....

Loving learning, loving each other and loving life itself

AGAPE: The Good Samaritan (Luke 10: 25-37)

North Curry Church of England Primary School

Greenway, North Curry, Taunton, Somerset. TA3 6NQ

Tel: 01823 490423

E-mail: office@nc.huish.education Headteacher: Mrs H Morley www.northcurryschool.co.uk

If you have any queries or questions, please speak to me directly at pick up by the classroom so that we can help. Yours sincerely,

Miss Smith and Mrs Stannard.

North Curry C of E Primary School is part of the Richard Huish Trust, a company limited by Guarantee registered in England and Wales with company number 9320523

Registered Office: Richard Huish College, South Road, Taunton, Somerset TA1 3DZ









